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MS. SAM TRIANDOS:

Good evening, ladies and gentlemen. T
am Sam Triandos, the acting Chief Planning
Officer for the Maryland Transportation
Authority. I realize that people don’t always

like to listen to people speak or read from a

script. 1I’'ve learned from times that I’'ve gone

to Annapolis to testify that people don’t like
to listen to somebody reading from a script.

But there’s a lot of really good information
that’s been written for me and I want to make
sure that I cover everything and I don’t leave
anything out. But I'm going to try to cover all
the information that’s on here.

Tonight’s hearing is co-sponsored by
the Federal Highway Administration, in
coordination with the United States Army Corps
of Engineers and the U.S. Environmental
Protection Agency.

On behalf of all the agencies, I would
like to welcome you to thisg public hearing for

the I-95 Section 200 Project Planning Study.




At this time, I would like to invite

any elected officials to stand for recognition.
Senator Jacobs? We have a representative from

Senator Harris’s office, Kathy Szeliga.

Delegate Riley. Councilman Guthrie. Senator

Jacobs is also here representing Senator Hooper.
I believe we have a representative from the

City of Aberdeen, Ruth Ann Young. Thank you.

Is there anyone else that I did not
catch from the sign-in sheets here?
Representing an elected official? Or an elected
official. Okay. We also have someone
representing Senator Mikulski.

I'd like to introduce the
representatives from the authority’s project
team who are participating in this evening’s
hearing. Melissa Williams, the Project Manager
and Gloria Dolan, the Real Estate Manager. Both
Melissa and Gloria will be talking in a few
minutes.

A formal notice was published in area

newspapers and public service announcementsg were

sent to radio stations serving this area to
notify individuals of tonight’s hearing and
encourage participation. In addition to the
advertisements, newsletters were sent to
property owners in the vicinity of the project
study area.

Interested groups and individuals who
are not already on the mailing list are
encouraged to submit their names to the
receptionist. Your name will automatically be
added to the project mailing list if you signed
in this evening at the front door, or by
completing and returning a comment form located
at the welcome table. This list will-be used
for notification of any subsequent public
involvement and for the distribution of project
information.

This evening's proceedings are being
recorded. The official transcript of this
public hearing will become a part of the project
record. The transcript will be available by

April, 2008 for review at the Perry Hall, Joppa,




Edgewood and Aberdeen public libraries, as well
as the offices of the Maryland Transportation
Authority at 2310 Broening Highway. To confirm
its availability, please call the Planning
Manager, Melissa Williams, at the phone number
listed in the flier. If you don’'t have a flier,
they are located outside.

Written comments for inclusion in the
transcript will be accepted until January 21°%,
2008. Written comments can be submitted on the
pre-addressed comment forms that are available
at the welcome table. These completed forms may
b e left with the receptionist or you may add
postage and mail the comment form to the
authority.

The purpose of this hearing is to
formally present the results of the detailed
engineering studies and environmental analyses
performed since the June 26" and 28™, 2007 open
houses and to provide an opportunity for
interested persons to offer written or verbal

comments for consideration as part of the public

record. The hearing also gives you the
opportunity to discuss issues regarding
potential impacts to environmental features and
properties within the study area.

The Maryland Transportation Authority,
through consultation with the U.S. Army Corps of
Engineersg, has identified waters of the United
States, including jurisdictional wetlands, which
are regulated by Section 404 of the Clean Water
Act. This public hearing provides the
opportunity to present views, opinions and
information, which will be congidered by the
Corps in evaluating a Section 404 permit, which
is required for any project that involves
impacts to wetlands or other waters within the
jurisdiction of the Corps.

All comments received will become part
of the formal project record. Written comments
related to the Corps Section 404 permit decision
may be submitted to Mr. Steve Elinsky, Project
Manager, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, at the

address provided in the flier until January 21°%,




2008, the same date I mentioned before.
Melissa will now describe the project.
MS. MELISSA WILLIAMS:

The purpose of the Section 200 Project
Planning Study is to address capacity and safety
needs along I-95 from north of MD 43 to north of
MD 22 and thereby. improve access, mobility and
safety for local, regional and inter-regional
traffic, including passenger, freight and
transit vehicles.

A traffic analysis was preformed to
determine existing vehicular traffic volumes and
to develop projected volumes for the year 2030.

Future volumes are based on existing travel
patterns, traffic volumes and land uses planned
in the region.

Currently, Section 200 operates at near
failing levels of service during the morning and
evening rush hours. If capacity needs are not
address, congestion is expected to increase by
the planning horizon year of 2030.

By 2030, Section 200 is also expected

to operate at failing levels of service during
weekend peak periods. Unchecked, increased
congestion levels will extend the existing peak
hour into a peak period of several hours in
duration and increase the level of diversion to
alternate routes, such as US 1, US 40 and MD 7.

The accident rate on Section 200 is
currently higher than the statewide average for
comparable urban interstateg within Maryland.
The total number of accidents on Section 200 is
increasing, especially in the vicinity of the MD
24 and MD 152 interchanges where large volumes
of merging, diverging and weaving movements
occur.

The majority of reported accidents in
Section 200 are of the types normally identified
as congestion-related, such asg rear-end and
sideswipe. If the anticipated congestion levels
in Section 200 are not addressed, an increase in
the number and severity of congestion-related
accidents would likely occur.

T will now briefly describe the




alternates currently under consideration. These
alternates include the no build, the general
purpose lanes and the express toll lanes
alternates. More detailed descriptions of these
alternates, as well as a summary of the
environmental impacts associated with each
alternate, are available in the display area.

The no-build alternate retains the same
number of lanes along I-95 that exist today.

The existing interchanges would remain the same
and routine maintenance and safety upgrades
would be done as needed. Therefore, there would
be no increase in roadway capacity or any
significant reduction in the accident rate.

The general purpose lanes alternate
includes the addition of general purpose lanes
to accommodate the projected traffic demand and
reach an acceptable weekday and weekend level of
service. This alternate includesv6 general
purpose lanes in each direction of I-95 from
north of MD 43 to MD 24, five general purpose

lanes in each direction between MD 24 and MD

543, and four general purpose lanes in each
direction from MD 543 to the project limits
north of MD 22.

The express toll lanes alternate
includes additional general purpose lanes and
new express toll lanes. This alternate includes
two express toll lanes and four general purpose
lanes in each direction from north of MD 43 to
MD 24, two express toll lanes and three general
purpose lanes in each direction from MD 24 to MD
543, and four general purpose lanes in each
direction from north of MD 543 to north of MD
22,

The express toll lanes would give
drivers the option of paying a toll to drive in
relatively congestion free ETLs, or driving in
the general purpose lanes as they do today.
Tolls would be collected electronically at
highway speeds using E-Z PASS with the toll
varying based on the time of day and traffic
conditions. Toll rates would be adjusted

periodically with higher rates during the peak




periods.

In addition to the mainline build
alternates, interchange options were also
developed for the four interchanges in the study
area including the I-95 interchanges with MD
152, MD 24, MD 543 and MD 22. The preliminary
alternates and interchange options were
presented to the public at the June 22™, 2006
public workshop and the June 22™ and 28, 2007
open houses.

The preliminary interchange options
were then evaluated, refined and either dropped
from further consideration or retained for
detailed study based on the analysis of
operations, design standard, environmental
impacts, displacements, major utility movement,
maintenance of traffic, construction costs and
maintenance considerations. Both the retained
as well as the dropped interchange options are
available for review on display this evening.

A detailled environmental analysis was

conducted in order to assess the existing

environment and the potential impacts of the
proposed Section 200 improvements. The
environmental analysis began by identifying
resources within the study area, including
natural as well as soclo-economic resources.
Impacts to the resources that would result from
the build alternates were then addressed.

When possible, the alternates and
interchanges were modified in order to avoid the
resources. Where it was not possible to avoid
resources, the impacts were minimized and
mitigation measures were developed. Measures
taken to avoid or minimize impacts to resources
include the re-alignment of ramps, the use of
retaining walls or steep slopes, as well as the
inclusion of noise walls in the design of the
build alternates. Impacts aséociated with each
alternate are summarized on the environmental
impacts and community and right-of-way impacts
displays.

I will explain the significance of

Title VI and Executive Order 12898,
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Environmental Justice, as they relate to this
public hearing.

Title VI is an amendment to the Civil
Rights Act of 1964 which prohibits
disgcrimination oh the grounds of race, color or
national origin in any program receiving federal
assistance. Supplemental legislation also
prohibits discrimination on the basis of sex,
age, religion and physical and/or mental
handicap.

To assure compliance with this
important mandate, the Maryland Transportation
Authority established an Equal Opportunity Unit
to ensure that all phases of project development
are conducted in a non-discriminatory manner
from the initial planning stages through the
actual construction of the project.

The purpose of the Environmental
Justice Executive Order ig to identify and
address disproportionately high and adverse
human health or environmental effects on

minority populations or low-income populations.

An important objective of this order is to
encourage public participation of these groups
in the planning process.

Your participation is essential to
assist us with our compliance efforts to ensure
that all phases of the transportation process
are carried out successfully.

If you feel that you have been the
recipient of any type of discriminatory
treatment, you may address your concerns in
writing to Mr. Louis Jones at the Maryland
Transportation Authority address listed in the
flier. 1If you have any questions concerning
Title VI or environmental justice as they relate
to this project, I will be available to address
questions at the close of this hearing.

Gloria will now describe the procedures
by which private property is acquired for
highway projects.

MS. GLORIA DOLAN:
Hi, my name is Gloria Dolan. I'm the

Real Property Manager for the Transportation




Authority. As part of the evaluation of the
mainline alternates and the interchange options,
impacts to right-of-way are assessed. Where
possible, impacts to right-of-way are avoided.
When it is not possible to avoid impacts, those
impacts are minimized. As a result, neither of
the build alternates proposes the total
acquisition of any residential property.
However, both build alternates propose the
acquisition of one commercial property iocated
at the I-95/MD 24 interchange.

The procedures for acquiring right-of-
way by the Maryland Transportation Authority
differ somewhat from the normal real estate
transactions between individuals. The Maryland
Transportation Authority will secure at least
one appraisal on each affected property and
offer the owners the amount determined by the
Maryland Transportation Authority to be “just
compensation” for the property rights to be
acquired.

Each property owner will be provided an
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opportunity to accompany the appraiser when the
property is inspected. After just compensation
is established, .a right-of-way agent will meet
with each property owner to discuss the
acquisition and how'the construction will affect
individual properties. At that time, the agent
will explain the offer and answer any questions
that affected property owners may have.

If the state and the property owner
cannot reach an agreement through negotiations,
the rights of the property owner will be
protected by acquiring the property rights
through the eminent domain process. This
process provides a means for the property
owner’s point of view to be heard and permits
the amount of just compensation to be
established by either a Board of Property
Review, a judge, or a jury, based on testimony
given on behalf of both the owner and the state.

We wish to assure you that we will make every
possible effort to obtain the necessary right-

of-way on a friendly and reasonable basis.
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In addition to the amount paid for the
property, the state’s relocation assistance
program will provide advisory assistance and may
provide certain monetary payments to tenants,
homeowners and businesses that must be
relocated. Each case will be analyzed and the
relocation assistance officer assigned to the
project will inform affected property owners of
their eligibility.

The relocation officer is available to
assist eligible families and businesses to find
satisfactory replacement housing and business
sites. Detailed right-of-way information for
each alternate is shown in the summary of
impacts table found on the displays available
for review this evening.

I will be available following this
hearing to answer any specific questions that
you may have about specific properties. Or, if
at a later date, questions arise, please feel
free to contact me. My name and address are

available in the brochure that will be available

on the tables out there. Thank you.
MS. SAM TRIANDOS:
This concludes our formal presentation.
For those of you that have not signed up that
do want to testify, please go out to the table
and provide your name and it will be given to me
so I can call your name.

For those of you who prefer to submit
written comments, we do take cards, also, with
your information. You can receive those cards
out on the table and you can also send your
information in on the website at

www.mdtransportationauthority.com.

We will now receive your comments. We
are sincerely interested in hearing your views
regarding the project, either as an individual
or as a representative of an organization or
community association.

Please remember that we are recording
this hearing. So when making comments, please
speak directly into the microphone giving your

full name and address and any organization you
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might represent.

Please try to limit your testimony to
three minutes so that everyone will have an
opportunity to offer their views. We just have
a few people testifying but we still would
prefer that you limit your testimony. We will
hold up a sign to let you know when you have
reached the three minute limit. Sean, what does
the sign look like?

(Laughter.)

We wanted to make sure that you saw the
sign. So when you see that sign, please
complete your thought and bring your testimony
to a closé. If you prefer to give testimony
privately, you can do that. We do have somebody
that can do that for you. Just let us know.

At this time, we welcome elected
officials who wish to speak. Senator Jacobs?

SENATOR NANCY JACOBS:

I apologize. I always mess up

everybody’s microphones. I mainly have one

question and that’s regarding the park and ride.

I know a lot of the people who live on Jaycee
Drive and I know the opposition by a lot of
members of the community to that park and ride
being there. I was told two different things
and I want to make sure I know which is correct.

I'm going to get an Attorney General’s opinion
on it, too. Just so I know I know.

But I was told that as far as quick-
take condemnation, that Maryland can do that,
obviously, for interstate interchanges. &And I
know that’s a fact because my father had a car
dealership and it’s now an interchange on an
interstate. But they do not do it, exercise it,
for park and rides.

Now, I was told they can’t exercise it
for park and rides and I was told that, by
practice, they don’t exercise it for park and
rides. I was just wanting a clarification on
the law. Thanks everybody. Thank you all for
coming oﬁt.

MS. SAM TRIANDOS:

The part that I didn’t get to before I
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started introducing the elected officials, which
I was going to read from, is generally in a
public hearing, we do not answer questions in
the formal hearing portion. We can talk to
anybody who has any questions aside.

I don’'t know if Melissa would like to
talk to Senator Jacobs later after the
testimony? Would any other elected officials
like to make any comments before we start?

DELEGATE DAN RILEY:

Just quickly. All your senators are
represented here today. All your delegates are
not represented here today. I can’t make
excuses for anybody. We all have very busy
schedules. Today I was with the Army Alliance
at 8:00. Then I was up in Cecil County until
about 5:00. Then I went to my office and
answered my e-mails and now I’'m here.

But if you have to get in touch with
us, let me give you a really easy phone number.

So get out your pens and papers, please. This

will cover all the delegates and senators who
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represent you in Harford County. The number is
1-800-492-7122, extension 3289. Ask to speak
with your delegate.

I can say there are 8 of us that
represent Harford County, and three senators.
So if you have a comment after this or later,
just call that number. Thank you.

MS. KATHY SZELIGA:

Just briefly. Senator Harris is sorry
he’s not able to be here tonight. Just like
Delegate Riley said, he had another meeting.
But I want to make sure you know, please do
call, 841-3000 and also 410-841-3000 gets you to
the operator of the Maryland General Assembly.

Once again, Senator Harris, Senator
Jacobs and Senator Hooper are all represented
here. We are concerned and want to represent
you. Thanks.

MS. SAM TRIANDOS:

Are there any other elected officials

or their representatives that would like to

speak? Okay, thank you very much. We will now
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take the testimony of the people who are signed
up to speak. If you provide your testimony or
your comments in writing or through the website,
it will be addressed. We will respond to you in
writing and we will treat them equally.

Please remember the three-minute rule.

I will now call the first person signed up to
speak. Vince Robano?
MR. VINCE ROBANO:

I feel like a rock star. I guess I
wasn’'t aware of exactly how the hearing was
conducted. This is the first one I’'ve ever been
to. I'm here because I'm concerned.

First of all, I'm sure the MDTA has
been getting a lot of negative energy over a lot
of different things. I want to applaud them for
what they’re doing down in White Marsh. That
will make my life significantly easier.

I've commuted up and down from Harford
County to Silver Spring. Usually when I say
that, people are like, you’ve got to be crazy.

I am crazy but I have to feed my family and take

23
care of things.

But I travel up and down I-95 and I
work for Verizon so I'm all over the east coast.

Up and down to New York quite a bit and T
travel these highways constantly. I feel like I
know them way too well.

But I'm on the New Jersey turnpike
quite a bit. I'm also on the Garden State quite
a bit. I7’11 be honest with you all. When I saw
the proposed changes, I got a bit concerned
because, again, being on the turnpike, being on
the Garden State as much as I am, some of the
most busy highways I believe in this area of the
country, they do not have these pay-as-you-go
lanes. That’'s what we’ve been calling them. T
apologize.

The way they do it, in particular on
the turnpike, is they segment traffic. They
have lanes for commercial traffic, trucks only.

Cars can use them if you are crazy enough. The
rest of us use, I guess, the car lanes is what

we always referred to them as.
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All the times I'm up on that highway,
that seems to work very well. So I assume we
want the MDTA to consider that as an option.
Consider it as an option.

The other thing is I am concerned,
certainly, about the environmental impact. I
live off of 152. I live in the Jaycee Drive
neighborhood. I’'m very concerned about the
proposed location of the park and ride and what
that will do to that intersection.

I've spoken to a few of the MDTA folks
who have been very gracious to hear some of my
comments, some of my neighbors’ comments. I
think we have a lively discussion going and I
hope we can continue that discussion and
hopefully come up with some alternatives to
that.

But the last thing I want to say is,
again, based on what you all are doing with the
White Marsh area and the I-95/895 split, I'm
very confident that that’s going to address a

lot of the problems that we do see here on the
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Harford County side.

Again, driving up and down I-95, I
perpetually have problems when I get to White
Marsh. TIf there’s a problem at White Marsh,
there’s this nasty chain reaction going all the
way back. I'm very confident that the changes
that you’re making down there will address,
again, a significant amount of the perceived
congestion issues up here.

I was a bit perplexed when I saw that
there was such an aggressive change plan in the
Harford County area when I felt why not make the
changes down to White Marsh -- interpret the
effects of that. Get that done, get that
accomplished and see what impact that has,
hopefully a positive impact, on the Harford
County area and then decide whether you need to
proceed with the great expense and the
disruption in the Harford County area.

Three minutes just doesn’t seem enough.

Anyway, thank you.

MS. MARITA BRUCE:




My name is Marita Bruce. I’'m at 507
Millwood Drive in Fallston.

My concern is that I see nothing on
these plans that deals with the expansion of
mass transit. I don’t think we can just build
roads to solve our problems because when you
build roads, the traffic just follows.

The second thing is I saw no real
consideration of the general purpose lanes for
the simple reason -- not that they weren’'t
proposed, but that there is no funding
mechanism, that I see, to pay for them if they
don’t go to the toll roads.

Now, I‘m not entirely against toll
roads. But when I’'ve brought up things that
I've seen work in other areas, particularly
California, they have toll roads. You can put

signs over them to run your E-Z Passes SO you
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can charge properly. But when I suggested that,

it got shot down. Apparently the main
consideration was we want to make sure we

collect the tolls. I apologize to them if I
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misinterpreted. But that did seem to be the
emphasis.

If we go for this highway within a
highway, it uses a lot more space than would
happen if we just separated the toll lanes a
little bit off to the side of the general
purpose lanes. This new approach of combining
the two would allow a lot more lanes in the same
space that would be taken up by the ETLs.

These barriers on either side of the
ETLs, they prevent people from moving out of
those ETLs if there’s a big accident in front of
them. There’s going to be buses, there’s going
to be 18-wheelers on these two-lane roads and
those guys need to move. Time is money. So if
there is a problem, it’s likely to be at high
speed and there’s no way to avoid it if it
happens in front of you. If you are trapped
between those barriers, you cannot get out.
You’ve got barriers between you and the sides.
Yes, they may come along a little later and drop

the barrier so they can feed the traffic out.
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But that’s not the same as being able to make
that call on your own when you need to in order
to avoid the problem.

They’ve removed five of the emergency
access points, which concerns me. It just seems
to me that they have chosen the most expensive
option and the one that uses the most amount of
land to do something that should be done,
perhaps with toll lanes, but in a different
fashion.

They seem to be concentrating on the
through traffic which is probably a good idea
because we do have so much traffic moving down
through Harford County and along the east coast
because I-95 is so very important. But those of
us who use it as a local highway have sort of a
different viewpoint. We would rather they
concentrate on getting the through traffic
through the area and eliminate some of the slow
down points such as the Route 152 ETL on/off
point.

I live up on 52. Route 152 is not a
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priority funding area. So that means that we
are not scheduled to get more money for that
road and simply adding an ETL access is just
going to broaden the road at that point, take up
more space, and it really isn’t going to move us
any faster. Thank you very much.

MS. SAM TRIANDOS:

Thank you. The next name I have is
Laura Mehial?

MS. LAURA MEHIAL:

Hi. I'm Laura Mehial and I live at
2007 Magnolia Woods Court. 1I'm a resident
nearby.

I just wanted to actually express
support for the project and applaud the
approach. TIf they do toll the roadway, there
are still some lanes that would be an option to
be non-pay lanes.

I believe on the turnpike and the
Garden State, they do separate them differently
but everybody, I believe, does pay a toll. So

here, I think the approach of allowing some
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drivers to not have to pay a toll if they choose
that, I think that is probably a good thing to
include in the final alternate. So I wanted to
express my support for that. Thank you.

MS. SAM TRIANDOS:

Thank you for taking the time to come
up here and testify. Last-minute development.
Ken Hizzleton?

MR. KEN HIZZLETON:

I hope I'm talking to the people from

the state and not the community when I say this.
There are a bunch of hazards developed. South
of Joppa Road, alongside I-95, built right up
close to the right-of-way, without sound walls,
and now you are putting them in for them.

I really resent that. I don’t think
people who buy a house next to that highway when
there were no sound walls should now get one
without paying for it. I think you should at
least assess the people that are in that
community that bought that house when I-95 was

there, not the people who have lived here, but
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the ones who moved in next to that highway
should have to pay for part of that sound wall.

Thank you.
MS. SAM TRIANDOS:

Thank you for your comments. That was
the last person signed up to testify. Is there
anyone else who would like to make any comments
or testimony?

MS. GLORIA MOON:

I'm Gloria Moon, 2519 Jerusalem Road in
Joppa. I have a problem with the park and ride.
On 152, I believe it’s contrary to the 2004
Harford County Master Plan.

I also think the whole, overall picture
of this widening of the road, you seem to think
that’s going to be able to get rid of
congestion. I think that’s something that maybe
was okay and true in the Eisenhower
administration when this all started. But I
think we need some smart growth.

I think we need some mass transit.

You’ve got the opportunity right now to put
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trains, light rail, whatever, down I-95 to move
people. Rather than in individual cars. So
let’s do some smart growth.

MS. SAM TRIANDOS:
Thank you, Ms. Moon. Yes?
MR. ALAN SWEETMAN:

Alan Sweetman. I live at 3509
Churchville Road in Aberdeen. I may not have
this statement absolutely correct, but there is
a poster over there which is an equity statement
which says, in essence, that the transportation
plan should allow everyone to be able to access
their job, education, health care, places of
worship, etc., whether or not they have a car.

Let me repeat that last phrase.

Whether or not they have a car. ©None of this
planning addresses the transport needs of people
who do not wish to drive a car. Could I have
your comments on that?
MS. SAM TRIANDOS:
There will be no comments from the

panel.
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MR. ALAN SWEETMAN:
Okay. Thank you very much.
MS. SAM TRIANDOS:
Let me just restate the statement that
I made in the beginning. This public hearing is
only for comments from the public. We will
address your comments or your questions either
later after this public hearing portion has
ended, or in writing. Actually, we’ll respond
to everybody in writing.
Is there anybody else? Yes, sir?
MR. ERNEST BANK:
Yes. My name is Ernest Banks from
Taylor Brook Lane off of Mountain Road. I’'ve
got a couple of questions.
For one thing, I don’'t believe that
Harford County has the problems that they think
because the problem for the traffic is not here.
It’s not the White Marsh ramp, it’s 695.
They claim that they’re putting these
new ramps in that are going to be high speed to

get off of I-95. Once you hit that ramp, I
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don’t know where you’re going when you hit the
end of it because traffic is stopped. So if
they don’t do something to 695 first, or very
soon, you're going to run right into the same
thing no matter how many lanes you’'ve got.

Edgewood has -- their on-ramp comes
into a lane. Mountain Road has a long distance
to get in which I come out of Mountain Road
every day and I have no trouble getting on I-95.

I have no trouble until I get to the beltway.
Getting off towards Towson and on the other
side, getting off the beltway getting on 295 is
where the block-up is.

So really, I see nothing wrong with
Harford County -- to a point, the way it is now
until they figure out something for the rest of
them. The other roads, Mountain Road, if you
bring them off on a high-speed ramp, I have no
idea where they’re going because it’s all
stopped. 1In the afternoon, that’s the problem
with the traffic. Sitting there and there’s

nothing.
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Then about the pay lane, why are they
going to change the price -- in the morning or
in the afternoon between midday? Why is it
higher for the people that has to drive to work
and everything else? Thank you.

MS. SAM TRIANDOS:

Is there anyone else who would like to
speak? Let the record show there is no one
interested in speaking. The formal record will
remain open until January 21°%, 2008, for your
comments. If there is no one else, then this
hearing is adjourned. Thank you, everyone, for

attending.
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PRIVATE TESTIMONY
MR. JOHN SUCKLING:

John Suckling. That’'s S-U-C-K-L-I-
N-G. 4780 Water Park Drive, Unit B, Belcamp,
21017-1529.

We recognize that the current and
projected increase traffic density makes the no-
build option unacceptable. The proper alternate
should be general purpose lanes.

As taxpayers for Harford County,
Maryland and the federal government, we resent
the notion that we must pay an additional
special purpose tax, E-Z Pass, on our public
highways. The express toll lane option does
precisely that.

The result would be to offer affluent
drivers a comparatively sparsely traveled road,
while we would be crowded into lanes that, due
to the increased traffic developing over the
years, would be more congested than that of the
current no-build alternate.

Therefore, the general purpose lanes
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alternate is the only just and fair option for
us local citizens. I'll offer you this.

There’s one addition that I might add.

If you chose to make these high occupancy
vehicle lanes instead of E-Z Pass, that might be
a plausible option. Thank you.

MR. VINCENT RABENAU:

My name is Vincent Rabenau, R-A-B-E-N-
A-U. My address is 2218 Jaycee Drive and that’s
in Joppa. I'm right off 152, Mountain Road.

I guess my testimony here is I'm a
commuter of 20 years from the Mountain Road, Bel
Air area down to Silver Spring. I feel like I
know every inch of I-95, unfortunately, because
I drive it every day. I’ve seen the changes
that are being made down at the 695/I-95
interchange, as well as all the way down to the
895/I1-95 split.

I applaud them. That was a wise move
and it was a move that should have been made 15
years ago. Anyway, it’s here, it’s now.

My concern is actually up here in the
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152 North area. What I’'m concerned about is the
proposals I’ve seen with the express lanes and
the expansions of the intersections that feed
onto I-95, respectively, Route 152, 234, 543.
I'm concerned about wasting our money,
our state money, our taxpayer money, our
transit money, on these modifications that I
don’t believe are necessary at thig time. The
modifications being made to White Marsh, as well
as to the I-95/895 split, I think ig going to
greatly reduce, if not eliminate, all the
significant problems that are perceived to be up
here on the northern end.

Again, my experience almost on a daily
basis going down that highway is that the
problem always begins at White Marsh. If White
Marsh is having issues, then it backs all the
way up into Harford County. So that’s one of
the things I wanted to state.

The second thing is the whole concept
of the lanes. These express lanes. These pay

express lanes. It concerns me. First of all, I
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don’t like the idea of having to pay for these
lanes as, again, a commuter that travels
significantly up and down I-95.

I also travel up north. I travel I-95
to the Jersey Turnpike and the Garden State
Parkway. I work a lot in the New York area. On
those highways, that are probably the busiest
that I've ever seen on the east coast, there is
no pay as you go lanes. The strategy, in
particular on the Turnpike, the strategy that
they have is to separate the traffic. They
split lanes off and they force all commercial,
i.e. trucks, to go in one section of lanes.
Cars are optional. They can go in those lanes
but trucks must go in those lanes. The
remainder of the car traffic stays in another
grouping of lanes.

It works very successfully. The only
times I’'ve seen problemsg in that area is if
there’s an accident. Let’s face it, if there’'s
an accident, there’s nothing anybody can do

really to solve the traffic problems at that
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point. It’s just going to get ugly from there.

So I'm greatly concerned about these
plans and I'm in particular concerned, too,
about the wetlands that surrounds 152, 24 and
543 as the expansion proceeds or as the planned
expansion moves forward, I‘m concerned about
some of the property that’'s being taken away
from the folks that live in those immediate
areas.

I'm, in particular, again, living off
of 152. 1I’'m concerned because 152 will remain a
singie northbound and southbound lane. There
are traffic problems on 152 only because there
was a traffic light installed at Singer Road and
152. As a result of that traffic light, during
rush hour, traffic backs up all the way down to
I-95. So people exiting I-95 in the evening
heading northbound on 152 get stuck behind
traffic because of the Singer Road light.

If that isn’t addressed, these commuter
lanes are going to do nothing to mitigate or

reduce the traffic issues in the immediate 152
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area.

I'm also concerned about the proposed
park and ride. I believe it’s 600 plus parking
spaces that are going to be put in right at 152
and I-95. I believe where it’s proposed, its
location, is going to create significant traffic
problems as well as the addition of two
additional lights. So there would be a total of
five lights in less than a half a mile area.

Again, great concern by myself and I
know all of my neighbors including the church
that recently built in that area. So we’d like
to certainly talk to the state and the project
managers about alternatives. If they do, in
fact, of the MDTA continues to proceed or feels
that they definitely will be proceeding with the
expansion up here in Harford County, we’d like
to talk to the MDTA about alternatives in that
area.

That’s about it. I guess I could go on
for a long time, but that pretty much sums up my

concerns at this point. I hope to be speaking
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at the public session, too. So, that’s it.
MS. RUTHANN YOUNG:

I'm Ruthann Young, Y-O-U-N-G. I live
at 445 Doris Circle in Aberdeen, Maryland,
21001. I have been recently elected to a
Council seat in the City of Aberdeen.

Anyway, I'm very interested in this
project because I live not far from Route 22 and
I-95. I am concerned that, in spite of the
charts, there will be more air pollution that
will be created by the increased ability to
handle more cars.

I am concerned about the quantity of
noise that will be generated. I already have
noise coming from I-95 now and for it to be
widened and such, I expect more noise will be
anticipated.

I'm wondering if there’s been any
consideration regarding a possible additional
burden to our local fire department in the event
that there are accidents and such. We already

have firefighters that are on-call for problems
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that exist, when they exist, for I-95 now.

I would strongly encourage greater
emphasis on mass transportation. Whether it be
bus or whether it be with a rail line.
Consideration possibly even for a rail line down
the median strip instead of for where the
proposed lanes are now for in the median strip.

I would encourage greater information.

A greater marriage between the Maryland
Department of Transportation and this particular
authority. I sense that there could be more
common planning for what is to be taking place.

I can see the need for widening the
highway but I also see that within 10 years of
completion of this project, we would be meeting
again and talking again about what we will do
with the traffic. Hence my comments regarding
the greater need for mass transportation that is
convenient to the user as well as at a
reasonable cost and that it would not take the
user all day to get from Point A to Point B,

even if it’s just a short distance away. Thank
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you.
MR. RONNIE SWORDS:
My name is Ronnie Swords, S-W-O-R-D-S.
I'm at 2216 Jaycee Drive, Joppa, Maryland,
21085.

The biggest concern I'm having, really,
is this park and ride they’re talking about
building. I mean, they’re talking about a 300-
car park and ride. They’re going to be putting
it in a residential area. They're taking
property from a church. The church, more or
less, doesn’t want to sell. They more or less
said they’d force them to sell if they had to.

There’s plenty of areas around here
where there’s no residential area that the park
and ride could be situated at. They're talking
about adding another red light. Right where the
park and ride is going to be, you’re going to
come out and you’re going to have four lanes to
your left and a two-lane road to the right. So
there’s always going to be a big cluster.

There’s one road coming out of Jaycee
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Drive. If we decide to come out of there at
5:00 in the afternoon? Guess what? We’'ve got
300 parked cars sitting there and we’ve got to
get out. It’s just a total disaster.

We understand about the I-95 expansion.
We know it’s kind of hard to stop. But we’ve
looked around and found all kind of properties
in the area. There’s 14 acres right on the
other side of I-95, where the park and ride is
now, right across from the High’s Store. That'’s
available. There’'s 80 acres a quarter of a mile
down the road, right across from the Farm Store,
that’s available. Why do they need to put this
park and ride in the middle of a residential
area?

I’ve contacted channels 13, 11, 2 and
45. There was actually an ad in the Pennysaver
this week about this problem. I just can’t see
why they want to take somebody’s property who
really doesn’t want to sell. That was the main
concern of most of us here. Thank you.

MR. OFFIE CLARK:




My name ig Offie, O-F-F-I-E, Clark, C-
L-A-R-K. I live at 519 Windemere Drive,
Aberdeen, Maryland. I’'m President of One Less

Car. I'm a member of the Harford View Cycling

Club.

Looking at the plan for the 200
extension, it goes over I-95. The bridge that
goes -- I think it’s Greenwood, that goes over

the highway and connects the two sections, I
think, would be a better alternative. More
accessible to pedestrians and bicyclists than
the one that goes under and runs along Winters

Run.
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I like both proposals, but the one that

goeg over the highway would connect communities,

would be more accessible and, I think, makes
more sense to people who are in the area. And
it connects the businesses.

I think the other one is very pretty
and should be considered at some point as an
alternative to get people off of the road, to a

very good road. But I think people would have
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to find it. It would be less used and the other
one is more direct.

As far as the overall choice between
the toll or the general use, I would strongly
support the general use lanes instead of the
toll lanes. I think it would make it more
accessible to the citizens and would even out
the flow. I think that would be the best. It
would be the kind of facility that would best
serve all of the citizens of Maryland and of
this part of the state. So, thank you very
much.

MR. MIKE BLAKE:

My name is (Inaudible) Michael Blake.

I live at 2210 Jaycee Drive. I think that it
affects the wetlands and I think the whole thing
should stay towards the Edgewood side. If
they’re going to do anything, keep it to the
Edgewood side or whatever. Or try to come up
with other properties besides Jaycee Drive.

It's probably about the crime. 1It’'s

going to bring a lot of crime. It’s going to
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bring stuff like that. The church. The church
doesn’t want to get involved with it. I think
that I-95 is just a bad idea. The whole thing
is just a bad idea. 1I-95 and the interchange
there and everything. And my brother lives next
door to me. It’s all family that lives around
there.

MS. WANDA BLAKE:

Okay. My name is Wanda Blake, B-L-A-K-
E. I live at 2200 Jaycee Drive. I'm protesting
the park and ride because I feel as though it’s
going to bring more crime into the area.

They want to take the church’s property
that they’ve already purchased. I'm totally
against that because I feel that’s a good thing
there and the church may use it in the future
for whatever. The church helps people. It
helps people in the communities and I think it
would be very unfair to take their property.

I just don’t think it’s a good
solution, the whole thing, because they’re just

moving the bottleneck down farther towards the
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tunnel and I don’t think it’s going to be any
solution. I think the solution would be to have
police on I-95. When I’'ve traveled I-95 south
and north, when the police are there, it stops
the aggressive drivers and there’s less
accidents. I’'ve seen it myself as I’'ve been
driving. When the police aren’t there, people
are just very aggressive and do ugly things and
make mistakes.

I just don’'t want it in the
neighborhood. I just recently purchased the
home and it’s just not good. It’s not a good
thing. T don’t think it’s good for the
neighborhood, the environment. There’s wetlands
there. A lot of trees. Even if they bring the
dirt in and pack it and pack it, in the future,
it could be a sinkhole and it could be dangerous
to different people.

I hope that I can have some impact on
this as a citizen of Harford County. Thank you.

MR. JOHN RESTA:

Okay. John Resta, R-E-S-T-A. I live
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at 802 May Court, Bel Air, Maryland, 21014.

The current draft design for Section
200 will worsen existing conditions for the
pedestrian and/or cyclist crossing of the I-95
interchange along Route 24 making the existing
unsafe conditions even more hazardous and
possibly deadly.

This is a backtracking of the initial
draft design which showed a cyclist/pedestrian
crossing along Woodsdale Road to Van Bibber
and/or a cyclist/pedestrian crossing along
Winters Run Road. They have been deleted from
the project, probably due to cost.

That makes this issue that what we’ve
done is created a roadblock for people to be
able to cross I-95 along the natural route along
Route 24. That should be revisited and changed.

End of testimony.
MS. ELIZABETH VOLMER:

My name is Elizabeth Volmer, V-0O-L-M-E-
R. I live at 3533 Clayton Road, Joppa,

Maryland, 21085.
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I would just simply like to say that
I'm opposed to widening I-95. I‘ve lived here
since before I-95 came into existence so I have
a long-term perspective on it.

To date, we have experienced a 75 plus
decibel level when overcast. I live a third of
a mile away from I-95. Increased air pollution,
increased percentage of finite particles. I
have woods that are suffering from all kinds of
viruses and diseases that we never had before.
You can see it in the summertime. You can cut
it with a knife. So widening it just kind of
enlarges that whole situation.

In all the years that you’ve had I-95
in existence, there’s been no effort to
consistently plant trees, deciduous or
evergreen, to cut pollution, to create noise
barriers. The Maryland State Nursery offers
trees for free and a very large selection. So
it would seem to me that we kind of missed the
boat on meeting the price of the noise barriers

which you also have (inaudible) to install by
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using trees.

I also notice that there’s a tanker
truck, a full-size, giant, economy size, that
goes up and down I-95 and sprays permanent
growth retardant on the shoulders. So with all
the effort we have to save the bay and the
millions of dollars we’re spending, the federal
government and/or the State of Maryland bear the
responsibility of poisoning the bay because all
of that runoff goes into the bay and what
doegn’t run off gets absorbed into the aquifer.

So we have an endorsement of air
pollution by the state. Whether it’s the I-95
construction people or the state transportation
by setting the speed limit at 65 instead of 55.

I think that we’ve all got to be mature enough
to accept the fact that we can change some of
the pollution by doing different things. That
would be one of them.

We also have mowing machines running up
and down constantly spitting out, I think one

little 22-inch lawnmower is equal to four cars.
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So God knows what it would be for your giant
mowing machines.

But what I’d like to recommend is tree
planting to offset the noise and the pollution,
the speed limit going down to 55, decreased
pollution and can save fuel by doing that,
planting all grass areas with ground cover to
cease mowing, eliminate spraying of weed and
plant killing agents, and considering widening
or creating new routes to evenly distribute the
death rate from pollution. If you have to have
more cars, then let’s try moving them out so
that everyone’s children suffer the same
incidents of asthma and that sort of thing.
That’s all I'd like to say.

MS. ELIZABETH RAWL:

Okay. My name is Elizabeth Rawl, R-A-

W-L. I live at 11314 Reynolds Road in Bradshaw.

I'm quite concerned because my house is kind of
on a critical path right next to I-95. I have
an historic home. The original part of the

house was built in 1740 and the federal stone
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addition was put on in 1790. We’ve spent the
last four years restoring the property and the
home.

We’ve had, through the years, a growing
negative impact from noise from the highway. I
want to know what the planners have in mind to
help with this noise problem when the enlarge
the road. I know that the problem will become
much larger for us.

My husband and I have consulted with
some nurseries about maybe putting in some
trees. But our house is at a higher elevation
than the road. So we’d have to have trees that
are 80 feet tall to abate any noise. It can be
done by planting fast growing trees and maybe
having some berms that give them a head start.

I want to know if there’s any money
available to help with some of this noise
abatement. As I said, for us, we have a 40-year
investment. It’s a beautiful home. The
national government sent an archeological

architect to come and verify historic properties
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along the proposed route and they told us that
it was one of the finest examples of federal
architecture that they have seen since they had
been looking at places.

I'm disappointed that we have not been
kept well informed and that I’'ve had difficulty
getting information about this project. So I
guess the bottom line is I want to know what
help is available to me to help with the noise
abatement and what are you doing to protect my
quality of 1life? Thank you.

MR. CARL KILHOFFER:

My name is Carl Kilhoffer, K-I-L-H-O-F-
F-E-R. Carl is spelled with a C. My address is
2609 Lakeview Court in Churchville, 21028.

I repregent an employer just down the
road here, about 240 employees, at Customer
Direct. I also Chair the Transportation
Management Association for Harford County. The
concern I have has to do with the bicycle
interchange or bicycle transportation proposal

at interchange 24. The Woodside Road option is
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$6.3 million, the Winters Run option is $5.6
million. I'm concerned that we do not select
the Winters Run option which seems to be the
best in that it provides improved transportation
on Route 7 for not only the bicyclers, but also
for other use. Where the Woodside Road is
strictly related to bicycle traffic and
pedestrian traffic. Several million dollars
difference which is very focused versus a less
amount of money which provides accommodations
for both walkers, bicyclers. Again, on Route 7
for pedestrian, bicycle and vehicular traffic.

So I certainly would like to make sure
that consideration is given the most weight.
The Winters Run option even though I do realize
it’s another 6,500 feet longer. The improvement
represents a benefit to more folks than does the
Woodside Road. Thank you.

MR. STEVEN CHOI:

My name is Steven Choi, C-H-O-I.

Steven with a V. Address is 1307 Lavender, L-A-

V-E-N-D-E-R, Lane. That’s in Belcamp, Maryland,
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21017.

I'm a homeowner in Harford County. I
guess my comments and questions are a
suggestion. I would like to see another
alternate, maybe some additional alternates
suggested. At least one of which separates
trucks and large vehicles from normal passenger
vehicles. It seems to me that, especially
during rush hour traffic, the trucks do tend to
slow down traffic quite a bit.

If we go with the ETL lanes, or maybe
as an -- I don’t know. If you kept that ETL
grid, I guess, and used those lanes for large
vehicles and trucks, that might work out well
because of the fact that there are fewer lanes
available. It’'s supposed to be relatively high
speed traffic and trucks tend to not exit and
enter very often. They are long haul vehicles.

That kind of traffic might be better
suited to left lane entrances and merges.
Whereas, I know for a fact that left lane exits,

in my experience, are nightmarish to deal with
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on a passenger/commuter basis on a daily basis
as I see from White Marsh. The exit from the
inner loop going out to 43.

So those are two suggestions. I'd like
to see some options available maybe, or a
complete alternate, to create mass transit,
public transportation options within Harford
County, as well as from Harford County to
Baltimore County and Baltimore City.

I think a major problem here with
traffic is with 695. The outer loop especially,
from White Marsh all the way to Providence and
the Towson area. That, at least on the upper
side, is a real big cause of traffic jams.

Quite honestly, it’s half my commute and
alleviating traffic from I-95 alone isn’t going
to do very much because the bulk of my issue is
that 7-mile stretch, that 7 or 8 miles, from
White Marsh to Towson where nothing happens
during rush hour traffic-wise.

So I think that, first and foremost,

there needs to be a plan or something suggested
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to alleviate traffic on 695, the 695 outer loop,
during rush hour traffic before we can really
agree that there’s going to be anything improved
on the 95 section.

I haven’t heard anything about this,
but I would like to see -- with new
construction, will there be live traffic
information, readings, or information collected
that will be accessible by internet connected
GPS devices? Presently, I don’'t think there is
any kind of a formal traffic monitoring system
that’'s accessible by GPS devices as I‘ve seen in
other cities like New York.

I would like to know what’s actually
going to be going on between now and the fall of
2008 when the decisions are going to be formally
made, I guess, as to which alternate, if any,
will be chosen. Basically, why does it take an
entire year for that to happen? Are there
allowances for additional alternates or is this
it? The three choices that we have or nothing?

I'd like to know what implications
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there would be, as a Harford County resident, on
my county taxes? The annual county taxes. I
would like to also know if there are any
emergency exit possibilities. Or what the plan
would be to deal with emergencies that occur
that totally stop traffic in the ETL lanes that
would allow traffic behind the blockage to exit
out either into, most likely, I guess, into
general traffic lanes or otherwise get out of
there.

A large part of the traffic, I think,
on I-95 is still -- just like 695 is a
bottleneck for those commuters that travel to
the west side of Baltimore, as well as Baltimore
City. The tunnel, the Harbor tunnel and the
Fort McHenry tunnel are also bottlenecks for
people trying to get into downtown via 895 and
I-95. So what are the plans there to
accommodate greater traffic loads in upcoming
years for that area? 1I’'d like to know that.

Toll costs. I'd like to know what the

-- they’re supposed to be variable depending on
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what rush hours are. 1I'd like to know what
those rush hours are. What are they determined
to be? From what hour to what hour? What are
the suggested starting points for these tolls
during peak and non-peak hours?

Because it seems like the toll charging
mechanism is going to be a dynamic thing, that
may be changed, but definitely monitored daily
as well as toll structure change periodically,
and it looks like there’s the potential for
these tolls to be very excessive. I’'m wondering
if there’s going to be any kind of refund policy
if in case there is a major accident or traffic
is blocked. Especially compared to general
purpose lanes for any particular day or period
of time. That’'s it.

MR. RANDY NAGRABSKI:

My name is Randy Nagrabski and I am
asking a question concerning your swim areas
that are located along I-95. Mostly the long
streams. I was wondering when these streams

overflow, as they usually do, about the
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pollutants that will be released at highly
concentrated levels. That’s pretty much my
question.

COURT REPORTER:

Randy, so they can respond to you, give
me your street address and city and zip code.
Give them your telephone number, too. That's
how they’ll get back to you.

MR. RANDY NAGRABSKI:

Okay. I'm residing at 3803 Federal
Lane, that’s in Abingdon, 21009. My phone
number is 410-671-9113.

(Whereupon, the Public Hearing for the 1-95 Section
200 Project Planning Study held on Thursday, December 13,
2007, was concluded.)
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STATE OF MARYLAND

SS:

I, William A. Bodenstein, a Notary Public
and gualified Court Reporter of the State of
Maryland, do hereby certify that the
aforegoing transcript was recorded
electronically and transcribed under my
supervision as herein appears and is an
accurate transcript of the proceedings.

I further certify that I am not of
counsel to any of the parties, nor an employee
of counsel, nor in any way interested in the
outcome of this action.

As witness, my hand and notarial seal

this 8TH day of UANUARY, 2008.

William A. Bodenstein
Notary Public

My commission expires: 11/1/2007
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